
 

 

Minutes 
Menard County Board of Health 

August 7, 2024 6:15 p.m. 
 

 
 
Present: Brianne Satorius  

David Bagot, R.Ph. 
  Dr. Kylea Tibbs-Hnizdo 

J.D. Stewart 
Dr. Brian Miller 

  John Ridley, MHCDS, Director of Public Health 
  Carol Graham 
 
Excused: Jeff Fore  
  Dianne Markley 
   
Guest:  none 
 

I. Call to Order: 
  President Brianne Satorius called the meeting to order at 6:15 p.m. 
   

II. Approval of Minutes: 
A motion to approve the minutes of the May 1, 2024 meeting was made by Dr. Brian Miller, 
seconded by Dr. Kylea Tibbs-Hnizdo, passed unanimously. 

 
III. Menard Activities:   

John reported that he and some of the members of his senior staff went to the Menard County 
Leadership Meeting, held at the Hillside Terrace Community Center, on July 18th to get 
acquainted with the members of that committee to find out what Public Health can in giving 
assistance to the community.  A lot of connections were made, including with the school nurses.  
SCDPH nurses will be performing vaccination clinics at the schools this year.  A sheet was 
handed out of the current services that Sangamon County Public Health has provided to Menard 
County since last meeting of May 1st, 2024, see attached. 
 

IV. Menard RN Update: 
John mentioned that the new Menard Nurse, Olivia Harris, will start on September 9th.  She will 
need to go through training of the Immunization and WIC programs before she will be 
permanently located at the Petersburg Clinic.  Will start putting an ad of our services in the 
Menard County newspapers as well. 
 

V. Medical Mobile Unit Update: 
John brought the new medical van to the meeting and invited everyone out to see it after the 
meeting.  The van will be taken to all events in both Sangamon and Menard counties. 
 

VI. Unfinished Business: 
None 
 
 



 

 

 
VII. New Business: 

None 
 

VIII. Next meeting: 
Next scheduled meeting will be November 6, 2024 

 
IX. Public comment: 

None 
 

X. Adjournment: 
A motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:47 p.m. was made by J.D. Stewart, seconded by Dave 
Bagot, passed unanimously.  

   
 
 Respectfully submitted by: 
 Carol Graham 
 Executive Assistant to the Director 
 

 
 


